
 

City of Milton-Freewater 

 

REQUEST FOR BIDS 
CONTRACT 298 

Heating System for Aquatic Center 
 

Sealed bids addressed to the City of Milton-Freewater, Oregon, and endorsed “Contract 298, 
2021 Aquatic Center Heating System Bid” will be received at the Public Works Department, 501 
Lamb Street, PO Box 6, Milton-Freewater, OR  97862 until 12 (noon) p.m., June 24, 2021 and 
thereafter will be publicly opened and read aloud.  Bidders are solely responsible for meeting 
this deadline. 
 
Bids are invited for the purchase of new heating equipment for the aquatic pool and installation 
of such equipment as well as the option of providing future maintenance of the equipment.  
New system is required to be installed and fully operational NO LATER THAN SEPTEMBER 30, 
2021. 
 
Contract documents may be requested by contacting Krista Gannon, Public Works 
Assistant/Project aide by calling 541-938-8270 or via E-mail at krista.gannon@milton-freewater-
or.gov 
 
Bidders are encouraged to request a site facility tour by calling the Public Works Department at 
541-938-8270 prior to said bid due date, but is not a mandatory bid requirement.   
 
The Bidder declares and agrees that they will comply with all provisions of the Oregon Public 
Works Law as required by ORS 279.348 to 279.365 and all Federal and State statutes and 
regulations pertaining to Workers Compensation, Industrial Accident Insurance, Income Tax 
Withholding, Social Security and payment of bills for labor and materials.   Workers shall be paid 
not less than the specified minimum hourly rate of wage if the project is subject to the Prevailing 
Wage Rate Law.   
 
The City reserves the right to reject any or all proposals, to postpone making the award for a 
reasonable length of time, or waive informalities, and to accept the proposal deemed in the best 
interest of the City considering the experience, qualifications, and equipment of the bidders and 
the time required for completion. 
 
By order of the City of Milton-Freewater, Oregon. 


